## The Claiborne Clarion

Published monthly by Claiborne residents for Claiborne residents

Barbara Reisert, Editor Priceless!!
August 2012 Volume 6, #8

The purpose of this newsletter is to acquaint and inform Claiborne residents.

## HAPPY BIRTHDAY

August 2 Jim Richardson
August 3 Jean Higgins
August 8 Sally Cockey
August 14 Bill Sewell
August 18 (70) Jack Harrald
August 27 Kirke Harper

## THE ANNUAL PICNIC

Don't forget that this year the Claiborne picnic will be held on Saturday, August 11<sup>th</sup> starting at four PM. The location is at Flo and Les' home on Rich Neck Road, just before you get to the gate to Rich Neck Manor. As usual, be sure to bring your own plate, utensils, beverage of choice as well as a covered dish of something yummy to share with your fellow Claibornites. Flo and Les will have grills, so if you have something you want hot off the grill, please bring that along too.

Jim is planning some "Not So Olympic Games" for the kids with prizes to be awarded, should be lots of fun.

The coveted "Claiborne Cup" will be awarded to a very deserving resident. We will attempt to beat the old record of eight minutes when presenting a short, but necessary, Claiborne Community Association general meeting in which we will collect dues, (be sure to bring cash or check book) approve the budget and elect officers.

Do you think we can really better our own eight minute meeting record?

Did you know? Monday, August 13<sup>th</sup> is National Left Hander's Day?

## **LADIES NIGHT**

Continues to be popular with the lovelier gender of our fine Village. Monday evening at 5 PM, put aside your chores and come on over to the Hall and join in the fun and always entertaining, not to mention educational, information that is discussed. Almost everyone brings her own beverage of choice and a snack to share, but that's not a

pre-requisite. On the hotter evenings when we have to turn on the A/C everyone brings a \$1 for the kitty.

\* \* \*

Well, how did you like that Fourth of July parade we had? It seemed we had more folks in the parade than folks on the sideline watching. Never the less, thanks to all who worked to make it a great success.

The decorations, the sounds of kids and the drum plus the lovely weather made for a memorable event. And the ice, let's not forget about the ice cream that was donated by Justine's Ice Cream Parlor in St Michaels and served up by Martha, Pat, Sarah and Judy.

If you go to our website at: claibornemd.org you'll want to check out photos of the parade taken by Mary Gregorio.

\* \* \*

When you bring your covered dish to the picnic this year, could you please bring also a recipe? I'd like to start collecting them so that if and when we ever do a cookbook (as a money maker for the Hall) they will be on file. Thanks, Barbara

\* \* \*

The monthly meeting of the Claiborne Community Association met on July 24<sup>th</sup>. Each of these meetings is open to all members and you are encouraged to attend.

\* \* \*

THE END